White Oak Township Regular Board Meeting

October 12, 2009
Supervisor Marshall called the meeting to order at 7:35 p.m. 

Present:  Supervisor Dorwin Marshall, Treasurer Mary Joan McArthur, Trustee Diane Graf, Trustee Todd Baker, Deputy Clerk Patricia Grant, Zoning Administrator Kenneth Chamberlain, Dennis Hull from Ingham County Sheriff’s Department. 

Mr. Baker gave an invocation

There were no agenda adjustments.  

Moved by Mr. Baker, seconded by Ms. McArthur, to approve the minutes of the August 10, 2009, regular Township Board meeting with no corrections; motion carried.

Moved by Mr. Baker, seconded by Ms. Graf, to approve the minutes of the August 12, 2009, Park Committee meeting with no corrections; motion carried.   Ms. Graf reported that she still has not received a call from Black Hawk Helicopter, and that the park bench has not yet been received from Rainbow Recreation.  Ms. McArthur has not received a reply to her calls to Rainbow Recreation.

The Planning Commission minutes were read.  Mr. Chamberlain reported that the opinion of the Commission was that the wording in Section 4.44, Home Occupations, of the Ordinance should be changed to refer to “internet-based and similar professions” not having any employees, and also that a proposed “dangerous buildings” ordinance would not be enforceable.  He distributed copies of the proposed ordinance for Board members to review for discussion at the next meeting.

Ms McArthur gave the Treasurer’s report and noted that the Township has received repayment of funds from Stockbridge Community Schools and Dansville Community Schools, but has not yet received them from the Ingham County Treasurer, LCC, or SAESA.  Moved by Ms. Graf, seconded by Mr. Baker, to accept the Treasurer’s report as written.

Sgt. Hull gave the sheriff’s report for August 2009.  He stated there would be cuts in the Sheriff’s budget at the first of the year, so there may be less coverage in the Township.

There were no public comments.

Mr. Chamberlain gave the Zoning Update.

Mr. Marshall adjourned the meeting at 8:10 p.m.

Submitted by Patricia Grant                             

